
ATTACHMENT 14



ATTACHMENT 14



Chad McRorie 
134 Bridge Street 
Bluffton, SC 29910 

April 02, 2025 

To Whom it May Concern, 

As a tenured resident, business owner and property owner in Old Town Bluffton and a 
direct neighbor to the property located at 34 Thomas Heyward Street, I would highly 
recommend and support the condemnation, razing and removal of the existing residential 
structure on the property.  

As a licensed SC Residential Builder and Town of Hilton Head Island Fire Rescue 
Operations Battalion Chief (Retired), I have determined that the existing residential 
structure is dilapidated and currently represents a significant health hazard, fire hazard 
as well as an eyesore to my adjacent home/ property, as well as to Old Town Bluffton 
generally. The existing structure is not habitable due to structural instability, water 
intrusion and the presence of significant mold and mildew in the structure’s interior.  

Since 2017 I have witnessed the poor upkeep and rapid decline of the structure and fail 
to see the benefit, excepting any unknown historical significance, of allowing the structure 
to remain standing in place. 

Please feel free to contact me regarding any information in this correspondence or for 
clarification of such information.  

Regards, 

Chad McRorie 
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